G.C. BURKHEAD SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

November 28, 2006 3:00 P.M.    

The meeting was called to order by the interim chairperson, Ann Caspar, with the following members present:  Ann Caspar, Angela Isaacs, Lisa Jaggers, and Bill Larrington.

Members absent:  Bonnie Ford

ORDER #FY07-855 – APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Lisa Jaggers motioned to approve the minutes for September 19, 2006 (Regular Meeting, 3:00 p.m.).  Bill Larrington seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

ORDER #FY07-856 – APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Lisa Jaggers motioned to approve the minutes for November 2, 2006 (Special Meeting, 2:30 p.m.).  Bill Larrington seconded.  Motion carried by consensus. 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Mrs. Nichole Marshall, Assistant Principal and Mrs. Benita Buckles, Title I Coordinator were present.

Discussion was held on approving the 2005-06 G.C. Burkhead Commonwealth Accountability Testing System School Report Card.  Council members received a copy of the report card.

ORDER #FY07-857 – 2005-06 G.C. BURKHEAD COMMONWEALTH ACCOUNTABILITY TESTING SYSTEM SCHOOL REPORT CARD – Lisa Jaggers motioned to approve the 2005-06 G.C. Burkhead School Report Card.  Angela Isaacs seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

Discussion was held on how instructional assistants are currently distributed/placed.  Council members agreed that the placement of assistants needs to remain as it is.

Mrs. Nichole Marshall shared information from the Implementation and Impact checks for the Academic Performance Components of the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  Updates to the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan will take place over the next few months based upon the I and I checks and on student data.

Discussion was held on December’s meeting date.  The SBDM council will not meet during the month of December.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mrs. Caspar informed council members that they are to attend a SBDM Roundtable Discussion with the Hardin County Board of Education on February 1, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.

Mrs. Caspar also reminded council members that the principal’s position for G.C. Burkhead would be re-posted on February 1, 2007.

Mrs. Caspar encouraged council members to begin thinking about the 2006-07 SBDM Needs List.  The Needs List will be due to the Finance Dept. in March 1, 2007.

Discussion was held regarding the safety of students being dropped off in the morning in areas such as the North Building and on Hickory Lane.  Mrs. Caspar told council members that several request had been made to the city police for help in these areas.  Different council members will try to make contact with other schools that have crossing guards and police officers that may help.

ORDER #FY07-858 – ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, Angela Isaacs motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Crystal Wilkerson seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  

                                                                          Signed ________________________  

                                                                                     _________________________

